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THE MARITIME LAW ASSOCIATION
OF THE UNITED STATES

SPECIAL NOTICE REGARDING THE DIVISION
OF ADMINISTRATIVE LAW

The Administrative Law Division of the Maritime Law Asso-
ciation was formed last September to promote the objects of the
Association as related to administrative law, procedure and practice.
The Division will consider, make recommendations, and take appro-
priate action concerning matters within its general purposes, includ-
ing those referred to it by the Association or any of its committees,
or by any court, department or agency.

Among other activities in which the Division is currently engaged
is the projected publication of a loose-leaf service covering regula-
" tions, opinions, orders and other administrative and regulatory mat-
ters covering the Merchant Marine. The Division has also been
requested to study and comment on proposed amendments to the
Rules of Practice of the Federal Maritime Board.

Any member of the Association may become a member of the
Administrative Law Division upon payment to its Secretary-
Treasurer, Roy Leifflen, of five dollars annual dues. Members of
 the Association who are interested in administrative aspects of mari-
time law are invited to become members of the Admmlstratwe Law
Division and to participate in its work.

Annual dues should be sent to

Roy Leifflen, Esq.

Bigham, Englar, Jones & Houston
839 Shoreham Building
Washington 5, D. C.

and membership in the Division will become automatic upon their
receipt.

Jorn C. Moorg,
Secretary.



